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Providing homes, Improving lives, Strengthening communities 
NCCH acknowledges the Bundjalung, Arakwal, Gumbaynggir and Yaegl peoples who are the traditional custodians of the land that comprises the Northern Rivers. 

Dear NCCH Tenants, 
 
Welcome to our Summer/Christmas issue of our Tenant Newsletter. What a busy year itôs been 
and how amazing is it that we are already at the end of 2018 and thinking of the year ahead! 
 
We recently acknowledged the contribution of one of our long-time staff mem-
bersðHelen Maher. Helen is based in our Grafton office and has been with 
us for 15 years and she was presented  with a commemorative award by Ian  

Leven, our Operations General Manager (pictured at right). 
 
On behalf of the Board, Management and staff, I would like to publicly thank Helen for her contribu-
tions to NCCHôs success during the time she has been with us, with many more years to come! 

w w w w w 
 
Round Two of our NCCH Educational Awards for this year have been awarded to 
eight (8) well-deserving applicants after receiving the highest number of applications 
in one Awards round since the Scheme commenced in 2013! 
 
We will include some photos of their presentations in our next issue of the newsletter in early 2019. 
 

I encourage everyone to consider applying for an Award if you think you (or one of your family members) meet the 
criteria for support relating to educational/sporting pursuits or the creative arts. 
 
The difference it has made to many of our Award recipients over the years is fantasticðwith one of our recipients 
recently graduating from University this year despite many obstacles he has faced throughout his journey towards his 
dream.  His mother said that she ñconsiders the stability NCCH has given us, and the kindness you have offered, as 
a major contributing factor to the security and strength my children and I haveò.  What a wonderful endorsement .. 
and one about which we are very proud! 

w w w w w 
 
NCCH 2018 Annual General Meeting 
 
We held our AGM on 26 November which, whilst it is a legislative requirement, itôs also an opportunity for the Compa-
ny to report on its achievements. The Companyôs auditors, Thomas, Noble and Russell, reported on the Companyôs 
financial statements for the financial year ending 30 June 2018, and our Tenant Council Chair, Dolores Close, report-
ed on behalf of the Tenant Council.  We have included some photos of the event on page 2 of the newsletter. 
 

w w w w w 
 
What does 2019 hold for NCCH? 
 
Č The start of construction on The Mill Yard project in Mullumbimby 
Č Continual improvement in the delivery of our services to clients 
 

w w w w w 
 
On behalf of NCCHôs Board of Directors, Executive Management Team and all our 
staff, I would like to wish you a safe and Merry Christmas and a happy start to the New 
Year!  If travelling, please stay safe on the roads during the holiday period. 
 
I look forward to hopefully meeting some of you at one of our Tenant Forums next year! 
 

Until next time, and next year!   éé..   John  McKenna  
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IMPORTANT REMINDER TO UPDATE YOUR DETAILS 
 
Itôs really important to keep your contact details up-to-date to enable NCCH to get in 
touch with you about your tenancy, or when we organise contractors 
to visit your home to undertake maintenance repairs. 
 
Updating your details is easy ... 
 

If you have recently changed your email address or your phone number, or your household 
circumstances have changed, then please let us know by calling your Tenancy Manager or by 
sending us an email to info@ncchc.org.au. 
           Thank you! 


